THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 12, 1950

Dear Mr. Beckworth:

In returning the enclosures which
accompanied your note of July thirty-first,
I want to thank you, in the President's be-
half, for your courtesy in giving him an op-
portunity to see them.

The President on July thirty-first
sent to Mr. Amon G. Carter a personél acknowl-
edgment of his telegram.

Very sincer your },\

/ %gm J. CONNELLY

Secretary to the Pres¥dent

Honorable Lindley Beckwarth,
House of Representatives,
Washington, D. C.
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